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FROM THE DESK OF

A PASTOR BARBARA CARUANA

< Since we are now in the summer season when things tend
to slow down in the church and Sunday church attendance and giving
generally declines, I thought I would do something a little different for
Zion’s newsletter. Instead of focusing on why attendance and giving
is down in the summer months (which we know happens every sum-
mer), I thought I would focus on a single verse of the Bible and
provide a devotional based on that verse. Martin Luther called this
“the gospel in miniature.” Enjoy!

COME ON IN, THE WATER’S FINE

Finally, he took me to the inside court of the Temple of God.
-Ezekiel 8:16 (The Message)

Have you noticed that most people, when they come to worship, don’t
sit up front? The back of the church tends to fill up first, almost as
predictably as the bottom of a glass will be the first to be filled with
water. Why is that? If we were attending a concert or a lecture, we
would more than likely charge down front where the “good seats” are.
But why not when we come to worship?

I’ve heard several theories for this phenomenon. For example: Peo-
ple want to be able to see who else is there, which is easier to do from
the back. And it’s easier to slip out quickly after worship if you sit in
the back.

Those explanations may be part of the reason for sitting in the back,
but I have another theory. I think folks don’t immediately go to the
front because that would feel like a definitive declaration of faith.
Sitting in the back, you can still feel as if you have one foot in and one
(Cont’d on page 2)
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From Pastor Barb o BisShop Re-election

foot out. To stride down the aisle and sit in the front feels like skipping right to the “your
whole self in” part of the hokey pokey, and folks may not be ready for that. Our own experi-
ence of faith often is more qualified, more tentative than that.

If doubt or uncertainty disqualified us from worship, we would have many empty churches.
Some of us live lives of doubt, modified by faith. Others live a life of faith modified by doubt.
But the good news is that in the church, there is room for both. Even (or should I say especial-
ly) in the front of the church!

In the Temple in Jerusalem, there was an inner court, reserved for the righteous, and an outer
court for everyone else. I'm grateful that, in the congregations I have served, there were no
outer courts, just inner courts, and all were always invited in — no matter who they were. So
come on in, the water’s fine.

Let us pray: Thank you, God, that your invitation to us is not based on righteousness, but
instead flows from your graciousness. Amen.
L 4 9

JAMES DUNLAP RE-ELECTED BISHOP
OF THE LOWER SUSQUEHANNA SYNOD

CHICAGO — The Rev. James S. Dunlop was elected June 8 to serve a second
six-year term as bishop of the Lower Susquehanna Synod of the Evangelical
Lutheran Church in America (ELCA). The election took place during the
synod assembly, held June 6-8 at Messiah College in Grantham, Pa.

Dunlop was elected on the fourth ballot, with 319 votes. The Rev. Stephen R.
Herr, pastor of Christ Evangelical Lutheran Church in Gettysburg, Pa.,
received 141.

Prior to becoming bishop, Dunlop served as pastor of St. John's Evangelical Lutheran Church
in Littlestown, Pa., from 2005 to 2013.

The bishop received a Bachelor of Arts degree from Gettysburg College in 1978 and a
Master of Divinity degree from Lutheran Theological Seminary at Gettysburg (now United
Lutheran Seminary) in 2005. Gettysburg College is one of 26 ELCA colleges and universi-

ties. United Lutheran Seminary is one of seven ELCA seminaries.
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we(my Lower Susquehanna Synod
S\

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America . 2
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. Council Re PO It suomitted by Adete King

May was a very busy month with many meetings
and activities. Council and leaders of the congrega-
tion met with Pastor Daniel Biles for an all day
workshop on Saturday, May 11th on “Healthy
Congregation”. Many things were reinforced for
us, including having small, doable goals that
moves us in a positive direction. I fully believe that
is the action we are currently taking. Also talked
about was the fact that if you have a problem with
someone in the congregation, or with staff, it is
imperative to go to that person and discuss the
problem rather than giving it to someone else to
handle. This would make our jobs as volunteers
much less stressful. Of course, if no satisfaction is
reached, then other action must be taken. We
should all focus on our vision and mission first and
foremost! Along these same lines, we are planning
to send “tips” to the congregation as to how to be a
more “inviting” congregation. Look for that to
come in the bulletins.

I have also been in contact with the Synod and
discussed our timeline regarding “Calling” a new
pastor. So far, we are waiting for them to come to
Council and discuss our first steps which will
include a pastoral profile survey and organizing a
call committee. We will keep you updated.

A Fall Harvest Bash is tentatively scheduled for

Saturday, October 26, 2019. Tickets will be sold
for this event. Mark your calendars!

~ A graduate recognition Sunday will be held on the
23rd of June.

Team Leaders are needed to replace a few that
have resigned due to years of service. Right now
we need leaders for the Social Outreach & Proper-
ty teams. Please let us know if you are interested!

Permission was granted to Anne to look into
options to replace our current printer/copier as it
often has problems with various functions of print-
ing and parts will be unavailable to get in the fore-

seeable future due to ownership change-over at
Conestoga Business Solutions who we are under
contract with.

A new safe church team has been organized and
forms are available for people to get their certifica-
tion. Discussion was held on this as well as what to
do if an active shooter were to come into Zion.

Diane Ramer reported that she is collating the
Time and Talent survey data collected a few
months ago; information will be forthcoming to
team leaders.

We reviewed the results of the “blended service”
survey. No recommendations were made at this
time.

The homeschool group meetings held in our
church will no longer be held here because of a
change in direction on their end. The group leader
thanked our church for allowing them to use our
facility.

We would like to thank Jim Bear for a very suc-
cessful campaign for our ADA compliant bath-
room. Also, thanks to each and every person who
gave or pledged money for this.

Three children received Holy Communion for the
first time, and it was a great event, as was Pente-
cost!

We did not meet in June as there were conflicts
with VBS, but will continue to move forward dur-
ing the summer months and keep activities and
programs going.

Remember, please, that we went in to these months
with a real deficit in our budget. We need all of
your help to keep programs and facilities updat-
ed....So, we ask you to continue to meet your
pledges and to continue to volunteer as often as
often as you possibly can. We are still energized,
and we hope you are too!!! 3




. Financial Figures (May)

Sunday Offering Income for May 2019

Financials May
2019

$15,000 $20,000 $25,000 $30,000 $35,000 $40,000 $45,000 $50,000

Expenses for May 2019 Sunday Offering Income for May 2019

Seriesl

$33,166 $24,734

Approved Y-T-D

Sunday Offering Income...

Expenses Y-T-D

Financials May 2019 YTD

L] L]

$10,000 $62,000 $114,000 $166,000 $218,000

Sunday Offering

bcome V-TD Expenses Y-T-D Approved Y-T-D

Seriesl

$125,519 $178,948 $174,272




« Music Notes s.miwo by James C. Alfieri
Thank You!

MUSIC is for many of us that place where we most intimately meet, experience, and grow in
God. So as we enter the summer season, I offer my abundant gratitude to our choirs, instrumen-
talists, and soloists who serve tirelessly and with unbridled passion throughout the year! Join me
in thanking and celebrating all those among us who minister through music, as well as our Pastor
and staff who so fully embrace all that is worship. May we welcome the God-song which dances
in and through our lives!

ZION Musik

I ask you to prayerfully consider being a sponsor for our new concert series. Your ZION Mus-
ik sponsorship will help us continue and expand the program of our music ministry and mis-
sion. Note your sponsor level from the categories listed below:

Sponsor Amount  yoyr generous support helps to make this offering of music to
Level our community possible. Please see James for more details!

Copper Up to $49

Bronze $50-$99
Silver $100-$199

Gold $200-$299
: The next ZION Musik con- i
Platinum  $300-$399 cert is Sunday, October 27
Diamond $400+ at 4:00pm and will feature
the Susquehanna University
Choir. The 42-member Susquehanna University Choir,
under the direction of Amy Voorhees, presents a varied program of classical and contemporary
music. Their repertoire includes pieces such as Kasar mie la gaji by — Alberto Grau; Let all
Mortal Flesh Keep Silence by Gustov Holst; Tango to Evora by Loreena McKennitt; and

Muusica by Arvo Pért.

Summer Music
\‘Q On Sunday, June 16, we welcomed the Wind Spirit Flute Ensemble. In
" August, Hempfield graduate and saxophone soloist Joe Wolf will join
us in worship. Zion’s own musicians will be sharing their musical gifts
in the coming weeks. Do you sing? Play an instrument? Please let
James know of your interest! 5
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Children & Youth Ministries, Faith Formation
ZYM

STAYING CONNECTED-ZYM students are invited to catch up, chat, and hang Sunday
mornings this summer. (June 30, July 7, July 21, July 28
August 4, 11, and 18)

ZYM Pool time and The Floods! July 27" (4-9pm). Bring a chair, a § iy s
snack to share, and a friend! :

&l
Mission Trip to NOLA planned for July 2020! Stay tuned for more < e
information! This trip will allow us to continue to help
build houses following 2 devastating hurricanes in 2005, 2007. All college age
and high school students are invited to participate in an opportunity that truly
changes the lives of those being served as well as those serving. The St. Bernard
{ Parish Project (Google it!) is in their 14" year rebuilding homes and lives for
=¥ those who are still without permanent shelter in their homes. A parent-youth
_ meeting will take place in September for more details. The date of the trip is July
M 12-18. Please mark your calendars now!

SR /oin me in NOLA in 2020!

Faith Formation

\:ﬂ@“d\g \ Faith Formation for Pre K — 5™ grade continue throughout the
lglg,r\'\'\’f‘dgr /\ summer! The nursery space is open during the faith formation hour.
P Stop by and meet Jess and Jen!
® 9
teers. Please prayerfully consider spending just
KIDS, CLUB! an hour or twg eZch mc}),nth makingpa diffe%e]nce
All children Pre K through 6™ grade are invit- in the lives of our children,
ed to have a blast each month! We discuss
Bible stories, play fun games, do interesting FALL SCHEDULE
and fun crafts, and kick off each evening with Sept. 11
a meal! We meet in the Community Room at Oct. 2
5:30 and wrap up at 7pm. Nov. 6
Dec. 4
Speaking of fun..Kids'Club ministries (Sunday
and the 1st Wednesday evening of the month) are
in need of volunteers to work alongside Jeff “’
Engroff and a dedicated team of volun- CLLuB 6



+ Bible Study, Women of Zion, Gettysburg Trip Recap

Bible The Tuesday morning Bible Study is continuing through
the summer! All are invited to come
from 9-10:30. in the Parlor.

Even if you haven’t come before, you are still
more than welcome!

WOMEN OF ZION

The Yarn Ministry and Comforter Ministry will not meet in July and August! In September,
we will resume meeting after a summer break.

+ May your summer be relaxing, interesting and full of joy! +

May the Word of love fill your days.
May the Light of the universe guide your ways.
May the Source of all life course through your veins.
May the God of all, Father, Son and Holy Spirit,
keep you always in the joy of God's gift of life. Amen
& —@

GETTYSBURG BUS TRIP...IN CASE YOU COULDN’T GO...

Submitted by Dave Dumeyer
Twelve of us from Zion set off by van on Saturday morning, June 8th, for a day of touring

at the Gettysburg National Battlefield. Steve Haun graciously agreed to drive the van and
got us to and from Gettysburg safely...and with some time to spare in our schedule. Great
job, Steve!

Our first stop was the original Lutheran Seminary whose iconic cupola served as an ob-
servation post on the first day of the battle, July 1,1863. The Adams County Historical
Society has transformed this building into the Seminary Ridge Museum, housing exhibits
of artifacts connected to the battle around the seminary. There were videos depicting
scenes of the battle, along with photos and quotes of seminary residents present during the
battle. As a makeshift hospital during and after the battle, displays illustrating treatment
of the wounded showed the difficult plight they faced. It is important to note that many,
if not most, of the casualties resulting from the battle came from infection and dis-
ease. There was also biographic information on some of the seminary residents and lead-
ers, along with a presentation of the major issue of the day: the abolition of slavery. The
museum lived up to its billing, "the second-best museum in Gettysburg." (Cont'd on pg.8) 7



. Gettysburg Trip Recap

(Cont'd from pg 7)

Question: So which is the best? Answer: By far
the best museum is the Museum at the Visitors
Center of the National Military Park, our second
stop on the tour. Visitors are treated to an out-
standing film of the origins and events surround-
ing the battle, narrated by Morgan Freeman. Fol-
lowing the film, visitors are led to the panoramic
Cyclorama, a 360-degree mural of the three-day
battle, with highlighted portions showing the
course of the conflict. This painting was first pro-
duced in 1883 by a French painter who took only
11 months to create it.

We took a lunch break in the Center cafeteria af-
ter the Cyclorama, and then went on a tour of the
Museum's 12 rooms. The artifacts on display are
well worth the visit, as is the bookstore which
contains a host of books on the battle or specific
skirmishes in and around Gettysburg. A recent

- author was on hand to sign

~ - .. purchases of his book.
N |

Jim & Millie with a Civil
War Ambulance

Promptly at 1:00 PM, we met our licensed battle-
field guide, Jim Cooke, who gave us a non-
stop narration of the battle, beginning with
Buford's initial encounter with the Confederates,
then the loss of Lancaster native Gen. John Reyn-
olds, the Peace Memorial, the lines of the Confed-
erates along Seminary Ridge, the site of Pickett's
charge, Devil's Den, and then brief stops at Little
Round Top and at the Angle, the site of fighting
along the Union lines before repelling the Con-
federates in Pickett's Charge.

By 6:00, we were back at Zion, filled with a lot of
new information about the battle that turned the
tide of the Civil War. Many thanks to all who
went: Bill, Amy, and Ian Flood; Joanne Grim;
Dave Wise; Ed Blough; Jim and Millie Gun-
del; Steve and Denise Haun; and Dave and
Donna Dumeyer. The Men of Zion hope to
arrange more such trips in the future. We hope
you will come and join us!"

The Group with |
The Battleground
Tour Guide

Governor Warren on
Little Round Top

Outside the Seminary
Museum

View From Little Round Top 8




. Comforter & Yarn Ministries, Community Meal, PRC

Comforter Ministry
Monday, May 6, 9AM in Kitchen
Monday, June 2, 9AM in Kitchen
Donations of clean sheets and blankets may be placed in the WOZ
bin across from the mailboxes .

Yarn Ministry

Sunday, May 5 & 19, 1PM in Parlor
Sunday, June 2 & 16, 1PM in Parlor

Donations of yarn may be placed in the WOZ bin across from the

mailboxes .
4&? é@ JE

COMMUNITY MEAL: NOW YEAR-ROUND!
Thank you to the folks who will be helping with various meals (and the new

air conditioning system in the kitchen and Social/Community Room) to keep

The Community Meal is going to continue through the
summer months!

this ministry alive even when it is warm outside!

Events At The Parish Running, Gratitude, and Mind-
Resource Center fulness as seen in Psalm 23
Thursday, September 19

7 PM - 8:30 PM; $20

Creative Faith Formation:
Cultivating Spiritual Curiosity in
Children At Highland Presbyterian Church

Wednesday, July 18 Led by Penn Ketchum, Founder &

10 AM-11:30 AM: Free Co-owner of Penn Cinema IMAX



. VBS Recap

2019 VBS - “Camp VBS” - is in the books!

The focus of all that was done throughout the week was on Jesus being the light and how
we can help spread the light of the world each day as we go about all that we do.

There were about 20 children - members of Zion, family members of Zion, as well as kids
from the community.

The volunteers were amazing and it couldn’t have been done without them. THANK
YOU to everyone who helped out in one way or another...with the children, leading an ac-
tivity, helping to set up and get prepared for each night, or any number of the behind-the-
scenes jobs!




. Lutheran Camping Corporation Events

DINNER CHURCH AT THE
WITTEL FARM

Join us for a time of fellowship and worship around a picnic
feast. Simple songs and creative expression mark this unique &
worship opportunity. :
July 7, 21
August 4, 18
September 8, 22
From 5-6:30PM

LUTHERAN CAMPING NIGHT OUT

HARRISBURG AT THE BALL FIELD

=N a \[RY c The Lutheran Camping Corporation and the
| N1 =11 Yo\ Harrisburg Senators invite your church family to a
H ; night of fun and fellowship at FNB Field for our

annual Lutheran Camping Night!
August 24 AT 6:30PM
Harrisburg Senators at FNB Park

LUTHERAN CAMPING NIGHT OUT AT THE

BALL FIELD

The York Revolution and the Lutheran Camping Corporation of Central
PA are teaming up on Saturday, September 21 as the Revolution take on
the Lancaster Barnstormers.

September 21 at 6:30PM
Peoples Bank Park

ADULT STUDY RETREAT AT NAWAKWA

This mid-week retreat begins Tuesday morning and ends with lunch on
Thursday. Lodging in Zinn-Tozer Lodge.
October 1-3

11




» Growing Spiritually E,&

5 Things You Should Do
This Summer to Grow Spiritually
(Make the most out of the time)

With summerin full swing, it's easy to get into the
rhythm of letting the days slip by without much inten-
tionality. The sun shines longer, we play harder and
many of us take extra days off from work. But while
we may want to let go of some stressors during the
summer, one thing we don’t want to let go of is our
spiritual growth.

Here are five ways to keep growing spiritually during
the summer months:

1.) GET OUTSIDE!

With nicer weather comes great opportunity to experi-
ence God's beauty in creation and let it shape our
prayers and our worship. Take a prayer walk around
your neighborhood, asking God to give you His heart
for your community and the people there—and let the
sights and sounds of where you live inspire your pray-
ers. Or go on a hike and take your Bible with you and
read Psalm 19 or Psalm 8 out loud, thanking God for
how he’s created the earth and given you life. Swim in
the ocean (or the pool!) and break to read John 7:37-
39, considering the living water that Christ gives to us
that sustains our very spirit.

With a little creativity, our time outdoors in the summer
can be a wonderful way to attend to God’s presence in
the world and to thank him for his goodness and love!

2.) MAKE THE EFFORT TO GET TO
CHURCH.

| know, | know. With summer travel, vacations and
holidays, it's easy to blow off church on the weekends.
But even if you're traveling, find a church you can at-
tend on Sunday. It's a wonderful way to continue
growing in relationship with God, to get to know other
believers and to experience church in a new way.

God's people are worshipping all over the world—go
ahead and join them, wherever you are!

3.) MIX UP YOUR BIBLE-READING ROU-
TINE.

Instead of getting stuck in a rut this summer or doing
the same old thing in your personal devotional life,
consider trying something new. Join the Tuesday
morning Bible study, or join an online community par-
ticipating in a Bible study together (for example,
shereadstruth.com and hereadstruth.com are great
places to start).

If you're already in a group study, consider a new way
of engaging the Bible personally through the practice
of Lectio Divina or a similar spiritual discipline.

4.) SERVE IN A NEW WAY.

Summer can become a self-focused time if we let it;
we think about our bucket lists and how we want to
spend our days. But growing in Christ means continu-
ing to serve those around us, and with school out,
churches and communities have a lot of opportunities
to serve kids, families and seniors in new ways.

You might volunteer to help with a summer church
programs or use the extra hours of daylight to stop by
a nursing home and visit with some elderly neighbors.
Take a weekend and serve at a food pantry, or volun-
teer to help a family in your church by offering free
childcare on a weeknight.

5.) STAY IN CHRISTIAN COMMUNITY.

While our schedules ebb and flow in the summer, one
of the best ways to continue to grow in our relationship
with the Lord is to get consistent time with others who
know and love him, too. As the Scripture reminds us:
“... let us consider how we may spur one another on
toward love and good deeds, not giving up meeting
together, as some are in the habit of doing, but

encouraging one another ..." (Hebrews 10:24-25). 4o



+ Connecting with Others, Upcoming Events

THANK YOWU...

¢ From Christopher Andrew, Cub Master Pack 37

On behalf of Pack 37, | would like to thank the congregation for all your help and support through the
years. Please accept our donation [$50] as a token of our appreciation.

o From the Wind Spirit Flute Ensemble

Thank you for inviting us [to play in worship on June 16]. We enjoyed playing for your services. Please
accept this donation to go towards your music program. We hope to work with you again in the future.
Please keep us in mind as opportunities are presented.

CONDOLENCES TO...

0 Horst Bernhard & family on the death of his father on May 24.
o Pam Searle & family on the death of both of her parents over the last couple of months.

GIVE THANKS FOR THE GIFT OF FREEDOM

_\"/,
¥, L
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UPCOMING EVENTS  NISSIEY \/[NE\\%{RDS
AT ZION

Music in the Vinevards
Date Event Anyone interested in going to Music
TBD Pastor's Classes in the Vineyards on July 27 to hear
09/8 Sunday School Kick-Off Sunday Central City Orchestra (QR&B, Disco,
09/29 LWR Breakfast Event Funk, Pop)*
1026 Fall Harvest Bash Set-up will begm at 6:00 and the
10/27 o7 oy Mgt Concert concert will start at 7:30.

Sign up will be on board soon.

“What's. __.
(Happening N




. July Celebrations

12 Sue Hindes 23 Kara Barr
15 Matt Adams 23 David Youssef
16 Ryan Gunzenhauser 24 Noah Hindes
15 George Potts 24 Kyle Ramer
16 Betty Stoner * 27 Diane Gerlach
2 Nancy Myers 17 Sam Myers 27 Mary Green
5 Mary Hetrick 17 Barb Williams 27 Tyler Gunzenhauser
5 Chrissy Rickert 18 Colton Bear 27 Diane Rainar
5 Wenda Ruch 18 Cindy Donell 28 Aubrey Gunzenhauser
6 Jonathan Hoover 18 Alane Klepper 28 Joan Oberrender
6 Brett Rhoads 19 Abby Barley 28 Michele Rickert
8 Kay Crawford 19 Myra Gromen 29 Kyla Gromen
9 Keith Anderson 20 Bob Shirk 29 Prudence Jarvie
9 D'eb.Long 21 Rick Long 29 Doug Stoner
9 Vicki Swade - 21 Brodan Quinn 30 Bill Stathopulos
10 Amy Flood 21 Parker Stitzel * 90+ Birthday

10 Kristen Long

HAPPY BAPTISMAL 25  Hannah Pipkin

BIRTHDAY! 25  Pam Searle
Riley Klepper 27  Kaylee Thompson

1
3 Eric Searle 29 Cooper Stitzel
[

Kelly Kline
9 Mary Grzybowski
12 Tom Grzybowski
20  Kurt Wildasin 6 O
22 Christopher Wright 4)
25 Kaylyn Langseth

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!

Marvin & Holly Hoover (42nd)
Al & Diane Ramer (36th) Py A 5
Josh & Amy Miller (5th) Al /§

Joe & Marie Adams (45th)
Brad & Lynda Sherwood (31st) SO N/
Jim & Millie Gundel (60th) W
Rick & Diane Rainar (39th)

2 OO0 OIN =

N =
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» August Celebrations

13
14
14
16
16
17
1 Lily Gunzenhauser 18
4 Joan Hostetter 18
4 Jennifer Rosen 19
4 Doug Searle 19
6  AlAlsedek 20
10 Mary Jane Unger 20
11 Erica Kearon 20
12 Aimee Censier 22
13 Dave Albin 22
13 Joe Hindes 23
HAPPY BAPTISMAL 12
BIRTHDAY! 13
1 John Hinkle 14
1 Rodger Myers 14
3 Riley Klepper 20
7 Mark Coons 21
9 Colton Bear 23
9 Max Gunzenhauser 24
25
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!
7 Joe & Kathleen Gorlaski
16 Ted & Kim Symonds
20 Nathan & Melissa Bear

A\, ™
A~ ) )

Jennifer Thompson
lan Flood

Bette Geibel
Doug Deibler
Jere Grube

Kali Miller

Barb Gerke

Fred Hamor
Adam Shirk

Jon Wright
Marilyn Heim
Zachary Houseal
Carolyn Klinger
Duncan Brady
Brett Houseal
Kathleen Gorlaski

Chad Gunzenhauser 28
Mary Green 31
Shirley Cates

Julie Rhoads

Christine Rickert

Jeff Thompson

Michele Rickert

Jesse Landis

Kacey Moore

25
25
26
27
27
29
29
30
30
30
31
31

Maria Hetrick
Keller Moore
Andrew Groff
John Kearon
Kim Paternoster
Todd Benedict
Jason Myers
Katie Donell
Pam Searle
Lyla Swade
Joel Janisewski
Savannah Reed

Nathan Myers
Amy Thompson

15




Church Staff

Rev. Barbara Caruana, Interim Pastor: pastorcaruana@comcast.net; 717-471-3232

James C. Alfieri, Director of Music & Worship Arts, zionlandisvillemusic@gmail.com; 216-313-1381
Jeff Engroff, Director of Children, Youth, & Family Ministries: jeffengroff@comcast.net; 717-606-2266
Diane Gerlach, Ministry Assistant, email: disgerlach@comcast.net; 717-682-2206

Anne Rankin, Parish Administrator, email: zionluth@comcast.net; 717-945-4585

Dave Albin, Worship Technology Assistant, email: dcalbin@juno.com; 717-333-4564

Brian Bourassa, Sexton (AM)

Tom Miller, Sexton (PM)

2019 Church Council

(Voting Members & Ministry Team Liaisons)
Adele King, President

Mark Coons (Vice Pres./Personnel)

Dave Dumeyer (Property)

Joel Janisewski (Outreach)

Dave Wise (Finance & Stewardship)

Diane Ramer (Faith Formation)

Mark Rosen (Worship & Music)

Riley Klepper (ZYM)

(2019 Nonvoting Members)

Ron Crawford, Financial Secretary

Phil Houseal, Assistant Financial Secretary

John Hay, Treasurer Hempfield Area Food Pantry Staff

Lisa Nelson, Assistant Treasurer Amos & Mellie Geib, Managers

Brenda Stover, Secretary David Bleil, Board President/Manager
Diane Gerlach, Vice-President

Ministry Team Chairs Roz Flannelly, Secretary

Judy Traup, Care Ministry Lisa Bernhard, Treasurer

Open, Social Outreach Diane Gerlach, Pantry Coordinator

John Hay, Finance
Sue Wise, Personnel

Open, Property
Darrell Gerke, Stewardship Our purpose is to complete the work assigned to
Jean Pretz, Worship & Music us by our Lord Jesus, to spread the good news
Dolly Overly, Prayer Team about the wonderful grace of God with the Holy
Millie Gundel, Parish Fellowship Spirit's guidance, and to love all.

4.

September/October Newsletter Deadline: Deadline August16
Worship: 8 AM & 10:30 AM

Faith Formation For All Ages: 9:15 AM
Parent Café: 9:15 AM [July 7 & August 4]]
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